RC 039

From: Richard Bishop
1555 Gus's Grind
Fairbanks, AK 99709
907-455-6151
dmbishop@ptialaska.net

March 8, 2020

Dear Board of Game members:

Thank you for serving as Game Board members. Thanks also to ADF&G staff and staff of other state agencies who expertly facilitate and support the Board's work.

<u>I support proposals # 94, 121, 122 and 135</u>. These proposals reflect the decades of outstanding moose research and management efforts to benefit moose populations and habitat and also people.

<u>I support proposal # 140</u>. Antierless hunts should continue to be a management alternative.

<u>I support proposals # 96 an 104</u>. Intensive management in GMU 19 has worked well for prey populations and people. It demonstrates that limiting predation should not be dismissed as a legitimate management tool.

In general:

- It is good to see a lot of constructive activity among Bush Advisory Committees;
- As a member of the public, I apologize to members of the Board for the accusation by some of the public that you are "wolf haters", ignore non-consumptive wildlife uses, are biased because you happen to be a hunter or trapper, etc.
- I found the 2/28/20 Fairbanks Daily News-Miner story on GMU 20A moose research very helpful. I hope you and the public do also.